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Artists impression

Parish Council feeling skittish!
There was an end of term atmosphere to the April PC meeting, with
councillors exchanging jolly repartee and even chairman Gerry admitting
he was feeling skittish!  Could it really be all down to the start of the new
local government year in May when the council will return in strength
despite three resignations? What else could it be?
One long-running issue has been the recurrent flooding of the Penyoke
playing field where an underground drain is probably blocked and broken,
yet neither the Parish Council, County, SW Water nor Jeremy Corbyn will
undertake its repair. Discussions continue. Prospective counsellor DJ
Trump said ‘Just fix the ****  and send the bill to Mexico!’
Council was invited by Mr N Cradick to investigate whether the Yacht Club
had contravened a condition of his sale of land to them by siting a shipping
container on it. Chairman Gerry said the two parties should sort it out
between them, while his councillors felt obliged to investigate. This
provoked a long discussion in which definitions of building/temporary/
permanent/permissive development were dissected, and special factors re
AONBs were raised. There were concerns too that CYC might have set a
precedent, leading to a rash of unregulated containers appearing. The
Planning Department will be asked to advise. Come to a meeting to find
out more!
Note: Subsequent discussions between Neil and the CYC have resolved
the dispute.

Parish Council is now up to strength.
May’s parish council meeting started early to allow time for the Assembly
in which ceremonial robes and symbols of power were once again ignored,
but the ritual reflection on the past year by the outgoing Chairman was
given full expression. Full expression was how one might describe guest
speaker Jesse Foot’s introduction of himself as the division’s new County
Councillor, with a background of small exposure to County-level politics
but a lively enthusiasm to represent his constituents’ interests.
An intermission for drinks and nibbles raised the spirits and that happy
mood sustained the rest of the meeting in which new councillors were
installed, Martin Worth was elected Chair to succeed Gerry Stevenson
whose term of office now ends with several unanimous rounds of thanks.
In a long agenda, items of interest included a vote to release £1,700 from
Solar Park funds to assist essential repairs to the Hall. There was a hint
that the parish council might commission repairs to the broken drain under
Penyoke playing field rather than mark time while County dithers.  One
councillor described a ‘fountain’ coming up from the ground after heavy
rain. The fountain idea won’t go away, but we need a better site –
suggestions please! Morton Macleod



Can you save a life? Read on...
As you may know, a defibrillator is to be installed on an outside wall of the
Memorial Hall where it will be accessible at any time to anybody.  Once
you know how to use it, it instructs you on what to do in order to save a
life. Sounds easy? No it’s not.  It is essential that if you are on site when
someone has a heart attack, you know how to start resuscitation, call for
help, instruct others on what to do and how to use a defibrillator. How
could you cope alone with such an emergency when you are already
flustered?  Perhaps it’s time to learn some skills. Helpful advice and
detailed training will be available on Tuesday 4 July in the Memorial Hall
from 7 to 9pm. All ages are welcome and the training is FREE.  This
opportunity to save a life of a loved one is too important to miss, so do
PLEASE come to this vital training.

EMERGENCY PROCEDURE FOR DEFIBRILLATOR
In the case of a suspected heart attack / cardiac arrest:
DIAL 999
... If appropriate [advised by emergency services or on your own initiative if
you are CPR trained]: apply CPR (immediately – don’t wait for First
Responders or ambulance) and ask someone to collect the defibrillator
from Landulph Memorial Hall.
Usage Instructions, ENTER 1111 then press tick on the keypad to open
box, remove defibrillator.
The unit is designed to be used by anyone – no training is required. When
the unit is opened, voice instruction will guide the user through the
process. It is automatic, and will check the heart rhythm to confirm that a
shock is required.

Stop Press
Councillor Philip Braund has now added the following procedure

Landulph Under Fives Needs You!
A dramatic drop in pre-school numbers and the inevitable departure of
parents from the management committee has brought on a crisis within
the Landulph Under Fives group. The Chair and Vice-chair have both
moved on and without their leadership the group is threatened with
closure. Eleven children will be moving up to primary school in September.
The remaining numbers may not be viable. An urgent recruiting drive is
underway, not only for children, but also for adults prepared to run the
Group.  These need not be parents; interested and concerned members of
the wider community are also welcome. The group wants to get its
management structure in place at its  AGM on 7 June.
If you would be interested in joining this enthusiastic and energetic group,
please contact Lisa Hughes on 07734 210365 or
lisahughes846@gmail.com before the AGM.



colour

Meet your new Parish Councillors

Marc Shirlaw
My partner Jane and I, along with Tilly the dog, moved from

Worcestershire to Cargreen in December 2015.
Although at the time we did not know anyone in the
village, we received invitations to two parties within
an hour of our arrival. Since then we have been
overwhelmed by the welcome we have received
from all quarters of the Parish.  Having sold my
business in the midlands and set up a property
investment business here, I now find myself in the
position whereby I would like to put something back
into the local community.  Most days you will find
me out and about on the highways and by-ways of
the Parish with Tilly.

Martin Holmes
I have lived and worked in Landulph all my life.  I attended Landulph
Primary School, moving on to study at Saltash Comprehensive (now
known as Saltash.net.) and after leaving school I worked in the family
Market Garden business. This has now transformed to the industrial units
near the crossroads which I currently own with my mother.

My home is Kerensa at Landulph Cross where I live
with my partner and two young children. Rachael,
my partner is a member of the Landulph Under Fives
Pre-school committee and runs the weekly Baby and
Toddler group at Landulph Memorial hall where our
daughter attends. Recently we had confirmation that
our son has been accepted to Landulph Primary
School and we look forward to the next adventure in
his life as well as being involved in our local school
community. I am proud of my connections with
Landulph Parish and wish to protect the interests
and countryside areas within our rural community.

Martin Worth
Being a Saltash boy, I have always been proud of my Cornish heritage
and fully appreciate the beauty of the River Tamar and its surrounding
countryside. A career in business took me to London for over 30 years but
I wished to move back to my roots in this area and enjoy a more relaxed
lifestyle, by the river in Cargreen. I have lived back here now for two years



Landulph School joins SMART
On 1 April six schools came together to form the South East Cornwall Multi
Academy Trust. In addition to Landulph Primary the schools are Dobwalls
Community Primary, Trewidland Primary, Liskeard School and Community
College, Looe Community Academy, and Saltash.net Community School.
The core group made up of headteachers and chairs of governors has
already met to celebrate the collaborative journey they have all been on to
form the new Multi Academy Trust.  For further information about the Multi
Academy Trust, please go to its website www.smart-trust.net.
The summer term is now well under way. By the time you read this, SATs
will be a distant memory with just the results being awaited. June and July
will be jam packed with events and visits, not least our annual sports day,
the area sports event, Bikeability, the Year 6 leavers’ day out and a two
night residential to Bude with Adventure International for our older
children. This year we are also offering a one night residential to our Year
2 and Year 3 children who will
stay at the Eden Project and
explore the biomes by night!
We will be making good use of
the school field. Our lunchtime
assistants will be organising a
range of activities from hula
hooping and skipping
competitions to orienteering.
We also hope to make full use
of our vegetable patches and
welcome the community to
come and help the children
grow their own.  Please contact the school if you would like to be involved.

with my wife Sally, a retired headteacher, and we
are absolutely committed to this community, which
has made us so welcome.
An experienced musician, (inspired by my years of
playing in the Cornwall Youth Orchestra, dance
bands & groups) I enjoy daily walks with our two
Jack Russell terriers around the parish, sailing, and
spending quality time with family and friends.
I am an independent thinker, pragmatic and keen to
preserve the balance and harmony of the different
interests within our rural community.



Enterprise Park, Midway Rd, Bodmin,PL312FQ

 EXCURSIONS

benneymoon@btinternet.com
www.grouptravelcoachhire.com

01208 77989 or 01208 72669

FOR BOOKINGS AND ENQUIRIES
PLEASE CALL

Private hire of our 16 to 70 seater coaches
also available

 9th August British Firework Championships

18th August    Rosemoor Garden Show
My name is Tina Ferguson,
I am a cleaner and I am
looking for new customers,
I can provide references if
required and my hourly rate
is £10.
All household cleaning and
ironing undertaken, hours
to suit, please call me on

07580 403923.

9th July          Barbury Castle Horse Trials

25th July        Mystery Tour
8th August     Paignton Zoo

15th,16 &17th September
                      Blenheim Palace Horse Trials

21st to 25th September
                    Derbyshire Peaks and Dales

4th November       Bridgewater Carnival



Seasoned firewood

on 07876672544
don’t hesitate to contact Dan

Hardwood logs

Free delivery
Kindling available

Landulph Lively Ladies
The group celebrated its first Birthday at the beginning of May. We have
31 paid-up members, others who come occasionally, and we welcome
anyone who would like an informal, friendly evening and lots of chat. We
do have a Treasurer and a Bank Account, so we are almost grown up, and
we ask members and visitors to contribute their ideas, contacts and
talents. We have a varied programme planned for the next few months
including an evening picnic at Pentillie, skincare with the Greenhouse Spa,
winter hanging baskets, jewellery making, cake decorating and
mindfulness. We meet on the first Tuesday of each month, at 7.30 p.m.
usually at LMH Annexe and everyone is welcome. Jenny

A388 safe passageway comes closer
 Many thanks to all our readers who answered the on-line survey about
safety on the A388 between Callington and Saltash. The good news is that
Cornwall Council and CORMAC have started a feasibility study for a safe
passageway for cyclists and pedestrians. A report with recommended
actions is expected by September 2017. St Mellion Parish Council is
sponsoring the work and will arrange a public event to share findings from
the study once it is finished. Details
will be published in the Newsletter
nearer the time.
For further information, please
contact the St Mellion Parish Clerk
on 07539 480310
or clerk@stmellion-pc.gov.uk.

White Sails in the sunset
The Cargreen Yacht Club White
Sail Challenge began its new
season on Wednesday evening, 10
May and will continue fortnightly for
the rest of the summer. A good fleet
of nine very mixed designs took
part and enjoyed a lively sail in
moderate easterly winds. The event
was won by Tim Clarke in Zelda
with Andrew Butcher in Aelea
second and Mick Flanagan in Toby
Dee third.



Solar Park funding – The story so far
Parishioners may recall that a consequence of obtaining planning consent
for the temporary solar farm at North Wayton in 2013 was a contribution to
the Parish funds of £30,000. Subsequently the life of the solar farm was
extended by a further 10 years for an additional contribution of £10,000.
So, the Parish Council had £40,000 to allocate to projects benefitting the
community as a whole. Four years on, here is an update on the projects
that have received funding, and how much remains in the pot. The
Memorial Hall has benefited from improved lighting, acoustic ceiling and
electrics costing a total of £8,777.  The Landulph Under 5s have upgraded

Landulph Show blossoms
Although by now the Spring Flower Show seems ages ago, it was a great
success with good weather and many blooms. Some people had even
managed to keep their daffodils going despite the mild weather. The
flowering shrubs were magnificent.
The total effect was very colourful and fitting for a Spring celebration. Rose
Cradick, although very quiet about her talents, won several of the

awards. The children's
decorated bikes and
headgear were great
fun - particularly
amusing was the
flowerpot man with
sedge for his hair.
Thanks to our five
excellent judges who
so generously gave
their time and exper-
tise. Shirley and Mike
Kitney had the almost
impossible task of
judging the junior
section, bikes have
never looked more
decorative.

Thank you to all who took part and particularly to Debbie Allan who
organised the teas and refreshments for the judges.  Next year, the Show
will be on Saturday, 7 April.
Jane Espig and Jen Hambly



Broadband Subsidy Scheme for sub-2Mbps users
Are you unable to receive a reliable broadband connection of at least
2Mbps? If so, you may be eligible for a subsidy towards the installation of
either a satellite or mobile broadband connection through the Better
Broadband Subsidy Scheme. One of our parishioners has first-hand
experience of the scheme. With a speed of about 2 Mbps on a good day,
and often nil when it rained, Valerie Taplin of Kingsmill Farm applied
through the scheme, and was eligible for the subsidy. This took the form of
a grant of £350 towards the cost of installing a new router, plus external
antenna to pick up a Broadband signal via the 4G mobile network
using South West Mobile Broadband Ltd (SWMB).  This is the most local
of the approved contractors listed under the scheme.  Valerie says,
‘Speeds have improved considerably and vary between 10 and 35Mbps
for downloads and 6 to 25Mbps for uploads. It’s not fantastic, but
considerably faster than before. Ongoing costs depend on the data
package and involve a monthly direct debit with EE. who also offer a
package using an internal antenna with no installation costs, but the speed
is lower than for the eternal antenna.’Valerie says the scheme is well worth
applying for. ‘We can’t get Superfast here, but this scheme seems the next
best thing, and is hugely better than what we endured before. SWMB were
extremely helpful and guided us through the process.’
Visit www.superfastcornwall.org/satellite or contact Rosie at Superfast
Cornwall on 01872 324991
or rosie.greaves@cornwalldevelopmentcompany.co.uk.
For SWMB logon to      www.southwestmobilebroadband.com

their IT and play equipment and resurfaced their outdoor area at a cost of
£6,884.  After some debate, the Parish Council eventually decided that the
Landulph School PTA was sufficiently detached from the school itself
(which in itself did not qualify for funding) and granted them £5,215 for a
new outdoor shelter and equipment at the school (including £500 for
books). The equipment and infrastructure at the Penyoke playing fields
was in desperate need of attention, and so far £6,775 (net of a contribution
from the Waitrose Community Scheme of £263) has been spent on this,
with a further estimated £4,500 due to be approved shortly. The
defibrillator, soon to be installed at the Memorial Hall, attracted £1,844 of
funding.  Finally, at the Parish Council meeting on 15 May, approximately
£1,700 was granted to the Memorial Hall for repairs to the flat roof and fire
alarm. All of this adds up to a grand total of £35,695, leaving just over
£4,300 to be allocated to future projects. Periodically the Parish Council
invites applications for funding, how would you spend it?
Tim Clarke



Higher Chapel Farm
Bed & Breakfast
Nr.Halton Quay,

St. Dominick

A family run dairy farm set within
the Tamar Valley,

Close to  moors, coast and towns

Comfortable en-suite room and
            private room

Home Cooked Breakfast
Private Lounge

Families welcome
Tel: 01579 350894

Web: www.higherchapel.co.uk
e-mail: smjwg@tiscali.co.uk

ServiceCare
Domestic Repairs

GAS SAFE 2827437

Don’t Bin it!!!
Recycle/Repair/Reuse

*Gas/Electric Cookers
*Washing Machines

*Dishwashers
*Fridges & Freezers

*Tumble Dryers/Microwaves
*Competitive Rates

*Fixed Inspection Fees
* Estimates & Advice
*All work Guaranteed

*Local Friendly Engineer
Phone 01822 832657
Mobile 07790842227

www.servicecaresw.co.uk

GEOFF AIRES LTD
Patios • Brick Paving • Driveways

Kerb Laying • Groundworks
Concreting

01752 844384
07899 805144

Also
Road Surfacing Specialists

Roads • Car Parks • Farm Lanes

Free Estimates

All Work Guaranteed

Accredited Contractor for
Cornwall Highways



NICOLA GREENE
BSc (hons) Podiatry McHs

HPC Registered
Chiropodist/Podiatrist

Home Visit Practice treating all your
foot care needs:

· Nail Cutting
· Corns and Calluses
· Thickened Nails
· Dry Cracked Skin
· Foot Pain
· Diabetic Foot Assessments

Tel: 01752 291565 or 01579 590027
M:  07786164205

 E:  nicki_greene@yahoo.com

Pulling the wool over Landulph
The active and successful Landulph fundraising committee for Cancer
Research is organising a (literally) unmissable event on Sunday 23 July.
The ‘Great and Glorious Yarn Bomb’ will be covering the village and
surroundings in knitted and crocheted artifacts. The items will form a trail
to be followed ending up at the Memorial Hall where there will be a range
of family activities including: plant, book and bric-a-brac stalls, a display by
the Landulph Lively Ladies,  a pop-up tea shop and a raffle. The event is
rasing funds for the Cancer Research Kids and Teens Campaign (see
Morton Macleod’s article overpage). The ‘Bomb’ starts at 2.00pm and
continues to 5.00pm. For more information contact Gaye Braund at
gayebraund@live.co.uk or call 01752 847774.

Garden visit has spare places
The Gardening Club has a coach visit to Hestercombe Gardens near
Taunton on Wednesday, 12 July and needs extra people to help fill the
coach. The cost for transport and entry to the Gardens is £21 and we may
take a guided tour in addition if people want it. Please contact me if you
are interested on 01752 846504 or jen@wayton.eclipse.co.uk.
Jen Hambly
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The Rectory Room – memories and worries
(Richard Hosking remembers the Rectory Room in his youth, before the
village expanded into Church Lane, Coombe Lane and Drive and Hodders
Way, and before the Memorial Hall became the social hub)
My first clear memory of the Rectory Room was from about age seven and
going to Sunday School. Our teachers were Peter Braund and Grace
Govett (daughter of Harold Clark), who lived next door to the Jermains’
house, now called Tamarisk. The other children came from Braund,
Evans, Cloake, Hosking, Best and Du Plessis families, at that time the
main permanent Cornish folk. It was about that time that the Rectory at
Landulph was sold as a private dwelling.When I was old enough to go
dancing in the Rectory Room, I’d help my father sprinkle a special powder
on the floor so that dancers’ feet could glide smoothly. All sorts of events
and entertainment took place, including parties, coffee mornings, jumble
sales, seasonal produce markets, fancy dress competitions and a parish
carnival - big sister Julie was crowned Carnival Queen one year.
I can still laugh when I remember the silhouette operation of Lou Barrett
having sausages and a bit of chain removed from his belly, and the
performing flea “escaping” from the stage and during the search for it
among the audience the wrong flea being found on the head of Bill Evan’s
father. All in good fun. In my teens we had a Youth Club run by Joyce and
Bernard Hosking, and a Church Choir run by Dorothy Willcocks and her
sister Marjorie Blatchford.  So as you can see the Rectory Room was kept
busy supporting the social life of our smaller community and I hope it
carries on doing so. Its fabric needs a lot of work done to keep it viable
and the way ahead is not clear. I would love to hear from anyone who
wants to help revive it.
R Hosking, Tamar View, Cargreen. Tel 07850 983771

Rectory Room repair to cost thousands
Overall costs for putting the Rectory Room into good order are likely to run
into several tens of thousands of pounds. The current proposals are to
seek grants from more than one source. However, charitable bodies
normally expect to see match funding and at present there is no money
available following essential fire protection and architect’s and builder’s
fees. Therefore a suggestion is that a fund is set up to which parishioners
can others can make donations. No work can start until sufficient money
has been promised
Glenn Honey   Rectory Room Refurbishment Advisor

Is Cancer Research UK achieving anything?
This parish is admirably active in raising funds for cancer research and this
year is focussing on childhood cancer awareness.



Let’s find out if all this money is making a difference. First of all it is worth
noting that childhood cancers are comparatively rare compared to adult
cancers (less than 2,000 cases annually in the UK compared to about
357,000 new adult cases), and also that they tend to affect different
tissues than adult cancers. Under the age of 15, cancers of lung, skin,
breast, ovary, prostate and bowel are vanishingly rare, while the
commonest childhood cancers are acute leukaemia and tumours of the
central nervous system. Next come the eyes, nervous tissue, kidney,
muscle and a few others. Children should have no risk of getting cancers
due to smoking, alcohol abuse, poor diet and long-term exposure to toxins.
So why do they get cancers at all? More research is defining genetic links
to such early onset cancers, and therapy too is reducing the toll of early
deaths.  For example, in the early 1960s only 30% of childhood sufferers
were treated successfully while nowadays 80% survive for 5 years and
most remain cured. The amount of research being undertaken on both
adult and childhood cancers is staggering, both in scope and outcome.
So however daft it may seem to have skeins of wool unravelling around
the parish in the latest fund-raising effort, be proud to take part in this
initiative and make a difference.
Morton Macleod



"Misalliance"  … being deprived of that freedom for which we must
fight,  to veer to the left or to veer to the right!

    Said the right-handed honeysuckle to the left-handed bindweed,
    "Oh, let us get married, if our parents don't mind, we'd
    Be loving and inseparable, inextricably entwined, we'd
    Live happily ever after" said the honeysuckle to the bindweed.

 But......

    Together, they found them, the very next day,
    They had pulled up their roots and just shrivelled away.
    Deprived of that freedom for which we must fight,
    To veer to the left or to veer to the right!
                 Flanders & Swann

Just part of one of the pieces to be sung by the South West Chamber
Choir in Landulph Church on Saturday 10th June at 7.30pm.   Tickets £8
at the door.   Wine available in the interval.   Wide-ranging programme of
songs and readings offering something for everyone!   Proceeds towards
the cost of replacing the lead on the church tower roof.

Landulph Neighbourhood Plan
The Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group has been busy developing the
Plan policies after consulting with Cornwall Council and residents. While
there are no major changes to the published draft, the wording is being
altered in places to meet the requirements of national policies and
feedback comments.  If anyone wants to see the latest draft, please
contact Jenny Turnage by e-mail at secretary@landulphplan.org.uk.
The next step will be to send the draft to Cornwall Council who will then
meet with the group informally to advise on any further alterations
necessary.  After possible minor alterations following this, the group must
complete a statutory Pre- Submission Consultation during which time the
plan will be available for a period of six weeks for residents to make further
comments.  Various other bodies must also be consulted at this time for
example adjoining Parish Councils, The Environment Agency, the Water
Authority, the Marine Management Organisation etc.   After this and any
more alterations deemed appropriate, the final plan will be sent to the
examiners. This does seem to be a rather long-winded process so the
group hopes you will continue to watch the evolution of the plan and
comment when pertinent.  Hopefully the reward will be a plan for the
development of Landulph that is part of the statutory planning system.
Jenny Turnage



Steve Holman
Landscape & Fencing Contractor

Patios, paths, drives, fences,
lawns, walling and general
garden work undertaken.

Burrhills Farm
Carkeel
Saltash
PL12 6NR               01752 849225

LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU

I am a retired solicitor

so you know it will be done properly
I always come to your home

so you feel more confident

Couples can protect their home

from residential care fees

let me tell you how

I also cover

Powers of Attorney– Living Wills

Inheritance tax Planning

My Prices are reasonable

and there’s no VAT!

MICHAEL GRUNDY

Churchland Cottage St Dominick

Telephone 01579 351467

A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE



Aerial Solutions
Aerial & Satellite specialist
Freeview Aerial Upgrades
Extra Points:
Telephone extensions
Competitive Prices

Contact Mike Pendered
 01752 294386

Mobile  07745 027 625

Dan Billing 07725082046

Contact 01752 845234
dcbplanthire@aol.co.uk

Chris Billing 07980574104

0.75 to 7.5 ton Mini Diggers for hire
with CITB Trained operator

Drainage and Septic Tank Installation
Site clearance

Bulk excavation
Bricked paved Driveways

Landscaping and groundworks

Agricultural Contractor and Garden
Services
Tree Surgery
Garden Clearance
Hedge Trimming
Turfing
Fencing
Seasoned logs for sale

CHRIS AND DAN BILLING CONTRACTORS

mailto:perfectioncleaningsw@hotmail.com
mailto:perfectioncleaningsw@hotmail.com


PERFECTION CLEANING
SOUTH WEST

Domestic and commercial window
cleaning.  We also offer gutter cleaning
and clearance, pressure washing, pvc
cleaning, caravan and solar panel
cleaning
If you have any queries or require a
quote, please ring 07481 155746 or
e-mail
perfectioncleaningsw@hotmail.com
www.facebook.com/perfectioncleaningsw

Locally produced
stabiliser beef

from Park Farm Landulph

Packs approx 25 kg contain a
variety of beef cuts packed,

labelled, and ready for freezing
To order

Phone Richard Brown
07788 725 748

mailto:perfectioncleaningsw@hotmail.com
mailto:perfectioncleaningsw@hotmail.com


Greg Khan
Professional Plastering

Service
Over 25 years experience

 Internal and external
plastering

Damp problems remedied
Lime Render

Artex ceilings and walls
flattened

All work undertaken is
guaranteed

Tel: 01752 843622
Mobile: 07577 275950

Landulph Methodist Church
The Church‘s 143rd Anniversary
Service will be on Sunday 14
May at 3.00pm. The service will
be taken by Richard Uglow with
tea to follow. There will be a
concert by the Pelynt Male Voice
Choir on Sat 17 June at 7.30pm
- watch the notice boards for
more information.
Mavis Edmonds

Landulph Methodist Church
The Church‘s 143rd Anniversary
Service will be on Sunday 14
May at 3.00pm. The service will
be taken by Richard Uglow with
tea to follow. There will be a
concert by the Pelynt Male Voice
Choir on Sat 17 June at 7.30pm
- watch the notice boards for
more information.
Mavis Edmonds

False News
Dear Sir or Madame, I’m really not happy that my favourite magazine is
telling lies and how could you stoop so low I don’t know anyway you were
totally wrong about the power lines being painted fluorescent because I
sent my boy Jack to find out and he went out at midnight with a big torch
and was flashing it up on the lines and nothing happened so he climbed
up to the nice viewing platform scaffold thing and got so close to the lines
that there was a big flash and now he has no hair to speak of but the
electric shock must have set his brain right because now he’s as bright as
a button and a joy to us all so even though you were wrong everything
turned out OK so just be more careful next time.
Dame Effie Cashus

Pengrillie BBQ Festival
Pengrillie BBQ festival returns on Sunday 6 August.  Twelve teams will
compete to win the Golden Tongs amongst other prizes. There will be a
Street Food Festival, a bar selling Cornwall’s finest, trade stands, live
music, BBQ demos from our professional and guest chefs, and our Chillie
Chicken Wing Eating Competion. Plenty to keep the kids entertained at
this family friendly festival, a dedicated Kids Corner, Bouncy castle and a
kid friendly BBQ demo. Local teams encouraged, ring 01579 350044

mailto:clarky1955@gmail.com


Next edition copy date is 15 July. We cannot
guarantee to publish anything received after that date

Please contact a Group member for more details
James Jermain  01752 847546     jamesdjermain@aol.com
Morton Macleod 01752 846520     mortonmacleod@doctors.org.uk
Sylvia Bedbrook   01752 844519     sylvia@bedbrook.co.uk
Allen Pack    01752 842012     allen.gardendelights@live.co.uk
Tim Clarke         01752 842388     clarke.fernleigh@btinternet.com
Becky Reep  01752 840815     becky.reep@btinternet.com
Phillida Jermain    01752 847546     phillidajermain@hotmail.com
The Newsletter Group reserves the right to edit or refuse material.  If there are
any mistakes, we apologise.  Signed articles do not necessarily express the views
of the Group.
Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or
e-mailed to jamesdjermain@aol.com  Adverts  to  clarky1955@gmail.com
The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.org.uk
If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small
article introducing yourself, we would be delighted to receive it.

Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers.  We are very grateful to them.
New volunteers are always welcome

Landulph News is produced by Bluemoon Print and Promotions, www.bmpp.co.uk

Stop press
Reporting from Penyoke, we have news of Cargreen’s latest resident,
Donald previously known as Quackers, who has now taken up residence
on a private estate in Penyoke, with a fresh water pond and a decked
landing strip.  His press secretary, Roger Wratten with his wife Hilary, who
share the estate with Donald, have reported that he has fully integrated
with local ducks and moor hens and was now looking to find a  girlfriend.
Watch this space for future developments.  His press secretary also stated
that any resemblance between Donald and the new President of the USA,
is purely coincidental.

FOR ONE NIGHT ONLY!
By popular demand Village Night returns to Landulph Memorial Hall on
Saturday 14 October as part of this year’s exciting Festival repertoire of
events.
So, start thinking about your act: warm up your voice, dust off your
dancing shoes, practise your performance… we want lots of variety.
Britain’s Got Talent has nothing on Landulph’s Village Night. More details
to follow in the next edition of the newsletter.
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